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Information Letter for Dementia Champions

Dear Dementia Champion,
My name is Sherry Dupuis and I am the director of the Murray Alzheimer Research and Education Program (MAREP) at the University of Waterloo. The Alzheimer Society of Ontario is distributing this letter and Summary Information Sheet to you on my behalf. I want to invite you to participate in a project titled Enhancing Relationship-Centred Care through Research-Based Drama. Some of you may be aware of the play called “I’m Still Here”. This new project is focused on using new and existing information to create a new complimentary play focused on exploring the importance of relationships in the lives of those living with dementia and their family members. 
Through our research we have noted that the dominant negative way dementia is viewed and talked about, what I call the tragedy discourse, has a significant influence on the relationships of those living with dementia and their family members. I am inviting you to work with me to begin to develop an alternative discourse on dementia, what I call a possibilities discourse.

Your participation in this project would include taking part in a one day workshop with other persons living with dementia, seven artists from the community and the seven actors working on the play. This workshop will take place on November 29, 2012 from 10 am to 3 pm at Toronto Rehabilitation Institute, 550 University Avenue, Toronto, Ontario. All your travel expenses will be covered by the project.

In the morning I will be conducting a group discussion with persons with dementia who agree to participate in the workshop. I will ask you questions such as: What do you want the world to know about you? How would you want others to see you? What are the things that you would like to change? What would a possibilities discourse mean for you? In the afternoon you will be paired with an artist and one of actors and together work on a placard that challenges the dominant negative way dementia is viewed and highlights what you want the world to know about your experience. At the end of the day all involved will share their drafts of their placards with the rest of the group. My ultimate goal is to use these placards in some way in the new play and to also use the placards in other activist initiatives in the community to change the way we think about and view dementia so that relationships can be enhanced. Your involvement in this project and connection to the placards will only be shared with others if you provide consent for us to do that.
Because this is a relatively unique way of capturing the perspectives of persons with dementia I would like to both audio-tape and video-tape the day. If you decide to take part in this workshop, I will be asking you to provide written consent formally stating your consent to participate, and to have the discussion audio-taped and the activities video-taped. We may use quotes from the audio-tape in the play script and images from the workshop in educational events but only quotes and images from those who provide consent will be used for these purposes. Your participation is completely voluntary and you may choose not to participate. Details about your participation in the project are provided in the Summary Sheet so please read it carefully.
If you have any questions regarding this project, or would like additional information to assist you in reaching a decision about participation, please contact me at (519) 888-4567, Ext. 36188 or by email at sldupuis@uwaterloo.ca. This project has been reviewed and received ethics clearance through the Office of Research Ethics at the University of Waterloo. However, the final decision about participation is yours.
Thank you for your interest and considering participating in this project.

Sincerely yours,
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